Berkeley and District Skittles League AGM

8pm 22nd June 2011

Before the meeting commenced League President Owen Simpson presented Steve Dayman from *MeningitisUK* a cheque for £710 which was raised through the League's charity collection scheme and to Major Carter from Martin Lamb's regiment's charity, *1 Rifles Swift & Bold*, a cheque for £622.71 which was raised from an impromptu 'bucket' collection at the Presentation Evening.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

- Pat welcomed everyone and said it was good to see so many people and congratulated all the winners and others that were not so lucky. He hoped everyone had enjoyed the past season and would be looking forward to the new one.
- Presentation Night was a good night at Hamfields Leisure with over 220 people attending it was good to see some new faces.
- Pat thanked Pete Stump for our web site.
- The charity collection was less this year but still raised £710 from only 25 teams and said the impromptu collection at the Presentation Evening was excellent.

APOLOGIES

- Jack High
- First Class
- Rocking Berries

MINUTES OF LAST YEAR'S AGM - read by Steve Tilley

SECRETARY'S REPORT - none

TREASURER'S REPORT

- Gareth stated that at present the accounts had not been audited due to waiting for a bill for Presentation Night.
- We have recovered loses from last year with £3282 in the bank —so no need to put up league fees.

RESULT SECRETARIES

- Lloyd said everything ran smoothly this year.
- Pete said if possible please scan and email your score sheet and include which division you are in.
- Steve said a peaceful season but could players with the same initials please put their forenames.

COMPETITION ORGANISERS

- Ladies Singles Gilly Stook
- Open Singles Mike Ruther
- Mixed Pairs Chris & Pat Day
- Open Pairs Gilly Stook

ELECTION OF COMMITTEE

- President Owen Simpson
- Chairman Pat Day
- Secretary Gllly Stook
- Treasurer Gareth Langdon
- Fixtures Paul Young
- Premier Division, Front Pin & All-in Cup Lloyd Pennington
- Divisions 1, 2, 3 Pete Stump
- Divisions 4, 5, 6 Steve Tilley

All proposed on block by Ellen Sealey and seconded by Tim Thorne.

ELECTION OF APPEALS COMMITTEE

- Chairman Pat Day
- Committee Gwen Pennington, Eric Wilkins, Gareth Langdon, Bob Jones, Geoff Everett

Proposed on block by Keith Driver and seconded by Paul Young.

OWEN SIMPSON CHARITY COLLECTION

It was asked to inform your team about the charity collection. Gareth suggested that one person from each division to try to push the charity collection to the other teams in that division as you will see each other twice a year. Each team still responsible for sending the money collected direct to Owen.

The volunteers were:

- Premier Division Steve Tilley
- Div 1 Gareth Langdon
- Div 2
- Div 3 Pat Day
- Div 4
- Div 5 Rogues
- Div 6 Ladybirds

NEW TEAMS

2 teams have dropped out of the league - SWA and Red Arrows.

3 teams have applied to join:

- Columbians (Boars Head)
- Cherry Red (SBL alley 2)
- Smack my pins up (Full Moon)

After a vote *Columbians* and *Cherry Red* were voted in. Steve Tilley said he would get in touch with the 2 new teams to explain how the League works.

A.O.B.

- Paul Young said the cost of printing league the books will be about £100 in previous years we have been
 able to get them at no cost. Whatever is not in the books will be on the web site please look regularly.
 Score sheets can also be printed from the web site.
- Season starts on the 1st Monday in September and the All-in Cup will be in the 3rd week
- Presentation Night next year will be on 8th June 2012 and AGM on 201° June 2012.

Meeting ended at 8.55pm with team registration.